Town Board Meeting April 10, 2012 Immediately following the Annual Town Meeting Bradley Town Hall

Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order. Present were Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Robert Eisenman and Bill Jelinek.

The Treasurer's report is as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund - \$59,947.64 Equipment Fund - \$150,444.72 General Savings Account - \$370,215.24 Checking Account - \$66,550.49, Cemetery Fund - \$19,755.44, Playground Fund – \$6,900.00. Greenwood Cemetery CD's - \$100,000.00 and Greenwood Beautification – \$12,170.83.

M/M Hilgendorf/Eisenman to approve the minutes from the March 12th meeting. Motion passed 4-0.

M/M Hilgendorf/Jelinek to approve payment of vouchers #4623 through #4674. Motion passed 4-0.

There wasn't any correspondence.

The clerk reported that the town had received a donation from Nicolet Technical College for the use of the hall for their Senior's Program with a notation to be used for new chairs.

No action was taken regarding the American Transmission Company's Application resolution as the board felt they needed more information.

The Emergency Fire Contract was signed by Chairman Koth.

M/M Eisenman/Jelinek to accept the proposal from American Asphalt for blacktopping at \$57.56/ton and pulverizing at \$.52 sq. yd. Motion passed 4-0.

M/M Hilgendorf/Koth to open Crass, Koth, Skudris, Norlander, Curve Inn and Hoovie Roads to ATV's. Motion passed 4-0. Koth will talk to the Harrison ATV Club about signage. It was also decided to hold a public hearing on May 14th at 5:00 to get input about opening all roads to ATV's with certain roads excepted. Action on opening Thomas Road will be decided at the May 14th board meeting.

The Road Supervisor will contact the companies sent grubbing information to move the time to have the proposals in, to April 23rd at 2:45 p.m. He will also talk to the City of Tomahawk for their plans to run sewer and water down Norton Road.

David Lemke will survey the Bay Mill boat landing to set the town's right-of-way.

Supervisor Jelinek reported that the clean-up at Greenwood Cemetery is almost finished. He will be getting a price from Arnott Trucking for grubbing where the scattering garden is planned and also for box grading the roads in the cemetery. Bill is still working on the cemetery ordinance and asked the board to look at the ordinance sample from WTA.

M/M Hilgendorf/Jelinek to increase the price of grave opening from \$200.00 to \$250.00 as requested by Arnott Trucking. The winter grave opening remains the same. Motion passed 4-0.

The town will purchase a large easy release dog trap from Tomahawk Live Trap at the request of the Constable.

Crack filling of the tennis court at Kahle Park will be added to this year's crack filling list. Sharon Eisenman asked that the town consider signing and obtaining some equipment to be put at Theisen and Kahle Parks for exercise use by adults.

Plan Commission Chair Harry Gladwin said that the next commission meeting will be at 6:30 April 23rd.

M/M Hilgendorf/Eisenman to adjourn. Motion passed 4-0.